DELAWARE CRIMINAL JUSTICE INFORMATION SYSTEM
BOARD OF MANAGERS

MEETING MINUTES

January 26, 2012
OPENING AND ATTENDANCE
The regularly scheduled Board of Managers meeting was held at the Veteran’s Affairs Office conference room in Dover, Delaware.  Mr. Earl McCloskey called the meeting to order at 10:07 a.m.  Those in attendance included:


BOM Members



Staff and Interested Parties

Guy Sapp

Family Court

Peggy Bell


DELJIS


Marianne Kennedy
JP Court

Lynn Gedney


DELJIS


Earl McCloskey
DOJ


Sandi Nickerson

DELJIS


Bob Denton

AOC/JIC

Mary Hansen


DELJIS


Marian Bhate

PD


Proxies

April Schmitt

DSCYF/DYRS
Betty Smith


DOC









for Deb Lindell








Earle Dempsey

DTI









for Secretary Sills








Capt. Jason Sapp

DSP/SBI









for Mike McDonald

REVIEW OF DECEMBER MINUTES
Minutes of the December 15, 2011 meeting were reviewed.  A motion to accept the minutes was made by Mr. Guy Sapp and seconded by Ms. Marian Bhate.
II.
NETWORK MANAGEMENT
Request made by the Town of Milton Code Enforcement for access to Wanted/Missing Person (Inquiry Only); SSL VPN Connection; Web Access – DMV and Building Code Special Inquiry.  Motion made by Mr. Guy Sapp and seconded by Ms. Marian Bhate to grant access as requested.  All in favor.

Request made by City of Dover Fire Marshal for access to Inquiry Only-Criminal History Case Data; Criminal History Offender Data; Printed Criminal History; Pending Case Inquiry; Complaint Data for Victim, Suspect, Incident, Pending Case Inquiry on Pending Files; MV Data; Fingerprint Data; Sex Offender Data; Wanted/Missing Person Data; Tactical Inquiry; Name index; DOC Client Inquiry; SSL VPN Connection; Web Access – Mugshots; Web Access – DMV.  Motion made by Ms. Marian Bhate and seconded by Mr. Guy Sapp to grant access as requested.  All in favor.
III.
STRATEGIC ISSUES
· DCAP – The contract with ACS has been finalized and the last check has been sent.  ACS will still be doing some additional enhancements to the system.  Mr. Dale Matthews has been selected to the Information Systems Manager for JIC and is moving from the Project Manager position over to JIC.  Interviews are being conducted for a new Project Manager and hopefully it will be soon.  Communications with other agencies have been ramped up.  Discussions have been held with Children Services about some of the issues they have.  They need to ramp up some of the interfaces for DSCYF.  Software AG is in place.  There have been some reassignments since some assignments that were going on in the court were completed.   DELJIS did have some discussions in the last couple of weeks with Mr. Mraz regarding the Alderman’s Courts and also JIC has reached out to DELJIS about some code that it has concerning ACF 2 validations.   DELJIS has gone ahead and set the code up on different things that they have.  As always, things are working well with DELJIS and JIC.
· Review of DCAP/CJIS Interface – The interfaces with Children Services need to be pushed up.  DTI is playing a big role on how to do things and how they happen.  Ms. April Schmitt wants to know if there is anything that Mr. Dempsey can say or knows about the interfaces and how they’re going to work.  Mr. Dempsey stated that there is a Data Governance Committee that is meeting for the first time today.  Ms. Deb Lindell apparently is the only CJ related person that is aware of and is attending the meeting for this committee. 
 The Data Governance Committee has just been formed to talk about the centralized hub for information for the state and constituents.  Mr. Dempsey stated that the question he would have for the Board and the CJ committee is should they lobby for more involvement on that and if so, who.  
Ms. Kennedy suggested maybe DCAP do something separate that we’re coordinating our data then just have a voice just so that they can decide what is going on.  Mr. Earl McCloskey feels that the Board should know more about this committee and what their mission and purpose is.  First are they making decisions about data that they don’t own.  Ms. Schmitt feels that the idea of a hub is very promising.  
Mr. McCloskey asked is this committee was a DTI committee or a Court committee.  Mr. Dempsey stated that it was a DTI committee with multiple agencies involved.  There are technical and functional leads from various agencies.  The committee was formed by the Application Delivery Group.  Ms. Schmitt feels that this group is a technical conduit for agencies to be able to share on a logical basis.  
· IT Consolidation – As of January 18, 2012 the Department of Finance’s help desk calls have been routed to DTI and there are Department of Finance IT personnel who are answering those calls and handling them.     
DelDOT – All service level agreements for the plan approach have been provided and we are waiting for the signatures on those.  
The Department of Education will be starting a move in July when school is out and the will be starting with their data center.  
DTI will be meeting with the Delaware State Police at the ISS Center to discuss their equipment that they have housed there to be moved to space at the William Penn Center.
There has been a change of responsibilities and Mr. Dempsey is now responsible for DelDOT and the Department of Justice and the Public Defender will now be assigned to Ms. Dorothy Kope.

IV.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
· Planning Committee – No report.

· Police Complaint Access Committee – No report.

· Police and Procedure Committee – No report.

· Election Committee for DELJIS Board of Managers – Mr. Mike McDonald was nominated to be the chair to create the committee.  Motion was made by Mr. Guy Sapp and seconded by Ms. Marian Bhate.  Vote unanimous.

VI.
OLD BUSINESS
· Automated System Usage Statistics – Please see attached report.

· Project Status Report – Please see attached report.  The new rape codes have been added.  The Expungement Bill has been completed.  Each month a copy of the stat report will be sent to all Chiefs of Police.
VII.
NEW BUSINESS
· Sussex County Sheriff’s Office – They applied in 1995 and were approved for Wanted Person; Motor Vehicle and Case Data.  In 2005 they reapplied for access to LEISS and Incident and were denied.  Attorney General’s office working on updated Attorney General Opinion for the actual powers that the Sheriff’s Office has.  Ms. Bell will write a letter that the Sheriff’s office needs to stick to what applications they have.  Motion made by Mr. Guy Sapp and seconded by Ms. Marian Bhate that unless there are specific complaints received, the Board will wait until the Attorney General opinion is received regarding the responsibilities and accessibilities of the Sheriff’s office in each county.  Vote was unanimous.
· New DELJIS Mission Statement – Tabled to February meeting.  Ms. Bell asked for suggestions and will compile those suggestions.

· Legislation Change – The Board is awaiting an Attorney General’s opinion regarding the charging fee by the Board of Managers for investigation expenses for breaches.

· DELJIS personnel will be doing an on-site inspection of all laptops released to local police through a law enforcement grant to ensure serial numbers and equipment are in the correct location
· DELJIS JFC hearing schedule for February 2, 2012 at 1:30 p.m.

· Ms. April Schmitt informed the Board that she will be retiring as of February 29, 2012 and that the February meeting will be the last meeting.  Ms. Sarah Hoffman will be replacing Ms. Schmitt for the DYRS/DSCYF.  The Board wishes the best and happy retirement to Ms. Schmitt

VIII.
ADJOURNMENT
With no further business a Motion to Adjourn was made by Mr. Guy Sapp and seconded by Mr. Earle Dempsey at approximately 12:00 p.m.
